
On October 19, 
2024 Sue, Bert, 
Kari, and Steffany 
switched it up from 
the WWC’s usual 
assortment of 
outdoor activities 
and made the drive 
to Southport for 
indoor rock 
climbing.  

The time climbing involved 
tackling 9-metre walls 
secured to an auto-belay 
device. Coming down was 
half the fun as everyone 
learned to trust the 
automatic lowering 
system of the auto-belays. 
We also explored the 
gym’s shorter bouldering 
wall, which held a variety 
of small, yet challenging 
routes. 



 
 
 
Bert flew up the walls 
like a pro, not stopping 
even when he was past 
the top of the wall (see 
right)!  
 
Eventually, arms and 
fingers became tired, 
and we made our way 
back home. 
 
 
 

 
 


